
PCMS Hi-line Dragstrip 
Annual meeting minutes 

April 1st 2023 Tin Cup Malta  
 
Meeting was called to order by President Dan Stout at 4:34pm.   
Race posters and cards were available to anyone to hang around their areas.   
 
MDRA  
Shane reported that there was a new rule about racing classes.  A racer can race 
in different classes, but with different cars.  Cannot race more than one class with 
same car.  If a racer is registered for multiple classes they will NOT be allowed to 
transfer points from one class to another.  If a racer is only registered in one class 
they may transfer show up points and bonus points in the event of a breakage.  
No points for round wins will be transferred.  
 
WDRA Shane reported that we have made the switch and that most rules are the 
same.  You will keep your X number.  Kari reported that licenses need to be 
transferred before the first race and that can be done on the website at 
racewdra.com for $1.  Junior parents please read your rules as there are a few 
changes.  Rule book is online.  We are excited for this new change and hope you 
are too.  Please ask questions to your board members.  
 
Drag N Drive there are some people working on doing a drag N Drive come the 
summer of 2024.  Basically this would consist of volunteers and VHT, EMT’s would 
be with the drag N drive so no cost to us there.  There will be more details as 
more tracks are visited with and make sure it could work for everyone. 
 
Please pay pot spots by May 1st or they are considered open. 
 
Board reported that there will be no electric cars allowed this year.  This is mainly 
due to the damage they can cause if caught on fire. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Board Elections 
Up for election this term is Frank Baldik, Denny Overcast and Steve Neiffer. 
We had a nomination by Gary Mathwich of Chris Caven, Stacey 2nd  
After the ballot voting by members only your new 3 year term recipients are  
Frank Baldik, Denny Overcast and Chris Caven. 
 
When we got to the President, Vice President and Secretary/Treasurer.   
Stacey motioned all incumbents same for officer positions, Kari 2nd all in favor. 
President is Dan Stout 
Vice President Shane Carnahan  
Secretary/Treasurer Jacy Stolem  
 
Person of influence was voted on nominations were, Dan Stout, Denny Overcast, 
Kari Carnahan, Larry Lloyd and Jacy Stolem.  Your 2022 person of influence is 
Kari Carnahan!!  
 
With no other business the meeting adjourned at 5:15. 
 


